RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

January 15, 2003

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Wednesday, January 15, 2003 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors: 

Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Steve McQuilken; DMJM+Harris


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director 
Raul Guzman;



Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director 
Lindsey Case;



Jerry Davis, Director



Charles Cothern; URS

Ted Chang;

Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates, Inc. (Acting Secretary)

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott, Miller & Cowan, P.C.

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Woods called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve November minutes and to excuse Tom Cone, Director from the meeting was made by Mr. Davis and seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  It was unanimously approved.

Engineering 

& Design
Steve McQuilken, DMJM+Harris made a status report on the projects, with the


attached handout, as follows:  

1) Project “A” pre-construction meeting was held January 7, 2003.  Construction is to begin in March 2003.  Contract was awarded to Kewit Western.

2) Project “B” final design is well underway and has been submitted for review by CDOT staff.  

A. Mr. McQuilken expects to have a majority of the right-of-way plan descriptions ready for appraisals in the next four to six weeks.  

B. Utility coordination is underway.  Potholing by the utilities contractor will commence in the next two weeks.  Mr. McQuilken anticipates potential major conflict with Valero high-pressure gas line located along the easterly end of Project “B”.  

C. We did get correspondence back from the FAA indicating that there was no physical conflict with their site on the north side of the road.  Obtaining easement for location of the road right-of-way on the parcel will take awhile to finalize.

3) The third major public meeting regarding the corridor environmental assessment will be held on the evening of January 23.  There appears to still be issues with the residents west of Powers Blvd.  

4) County has asked DMJM to complete an access management plan.  This will be going to the Major Thoroughfares Taskforce with recommendation and acceptance by the Board of County Commissioners.  This is to establish the access points and obtain a commitment from the commissioners as to the limited access to the Woodmen corridor.  

5) Regarding the CSU power line relocation, we have ongoing meetings with City, County and CDOT staff.  CSU’s original estimate would be about $1.9 million if this relocation is done in two projects.  The cost could be reduced by about $300,000 than if it was done as one unified project.  County staff and Schooler are working on the funding alternatives for this.

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler and his assistant Stephanie met with Bob Bressan regarding the accounting format in preparation for the audit.  That appears to be moving along well.  

2) Mr. Schooler also made a recommendation not to renew the District’s membership with the Special District Association due to the high cost.  However, Mr. Schooler is to look at insurance for the Board of Directors and the District Manager with $150,000 limits.  

Legal Report

1) Mr. Susemihl reported indications are that P.J. Anderson’s property and Lindsey Case’s property will be coming into the District by the end of the year.  Also, there is a possibility of Banning-Lewis annexing additional property which is immediately adjacent to Woodmen.  Mr. Schooler is to monitor their inclusion in the District as part of their annexation request.

2) Mr. Susemihl also reported on the status with the IGA and urged adoption by the City and County since there does not appear to be any further points to negotiate.  

3) He also indicated that we have received court orders for possession of the Hawkins and Holland properties and asked for a motion from the Board to authorize transfer of these properties to the County at the appropriate time.  Mr. Davis made the first and Mr. Christiansen seconded the motion. 

4) There was discussion as to when the bonds should be issued for the District.  Mr. Susemihl indicated that he would pursue Steve Jeffers to do new projections in anticipation of selling the bonds in August in 2003.

Building Permit

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler also submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  He also submitted a list of his duties for the upcoming year and these will be attached to the minutes.

Old Business
Mr. Schooler presented the claims for payment for the months of December and January.  Upon a motion by Mr. Davis with a second by Mr. Green, the Board approved payment of the claims

.

New Business
No new business was discussed.
Next Meeting
The next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for February 19, 2003 at 8:30 a.m. at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler
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